
From: Brian Goretzki
To: Jeffery Lynch
Subject: [External_Sender] Re: 2022 Annual Audit – U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s (NRC) Advance Notification of

Radioactive Material and Nuclear Material Shipments Designee List - NRC Region IV States
Date: Monday, June 3, 2024 9:36:47 AM

The designee contact information for Arizona is correct.

BG

 Brian D. Goretzki

Chief, Bureau of Radiation Control

Arizona Department of Health Services

4814 South 40th Street, Phoenix, Arizona 85040

Direct     602-255-4840

Cell          602-390-8771

Email      Brian.Goretzki@azdhs.gov

Health and Wellness for all Arizonans

On Mon, Jun 3, 2024 at 5:35 AM Jeffery Lynch <Jeffery.Lynch@nrc.gov> wrote:

Dear Advanced Notification Designees,

 

I am conducting the annual audit of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s
(NRC’s) Advance Notification of Radioactive Material and Nuclear Material
Shipments Designee List (designee.pdf (nrc.gov).

 

You are currently listed as the point of contact or alternate contact for your
respective State to receive advance notification of radioactive material and nuclear
material shipments transiting through your State, as required by Public Law 96-295
(Section 301) and implemented in Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Parts
37, 71, and 73.

 

Specific advance notifications are as follows:
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10 CFR 37.77, “Advance Notification of Shipment of Category 1 Quantities
of Radioactive Material,” requires advance written notification be provided to
the licensing agency (i.e., the NRC or an Agreement State) and to affected
States for shipment of licensed material in a Category 1 quantity, as
established in Appendix A to 10 CFR Part 37, “Category 1 and Category 2
Radioactive Materials,” before transport of the material outside the confines
of the licensee’s facility or other place of use or storage.

 
10 CFR 71.97, “Advance Notification of Shipment of Irradiated Reactor Fuel
and Nuclear Waste,” requires advance written notification be provided to
States, participating Federally recognized Tribes, and the NRC for irradiated
reactor fuel and for large quantity shipments of radioactive waste outside the
confines of the licensee’s facility or other place of use or storage.

 
10 CFR 73.35, “Requirements for Physical Protection of Irradiated Reactor
Fuel (100 grams or less) in Transit,” requires that small shipments of
irradiated reactor fuel (100 grams or less) be subject to the physical
protection requirements in 10 CFR Part 37. Accordingly, per 10 CFR 37.77,
advanced written notification must be provided to States and the NRC for
these shipments before transport outside the confines of the licensee’s facility
or other place of use or storage.

 
10 CFR 73.37, “Requirements for Physical Protection of Irradiated Reactor
Fuel in Transit,” requires advance written notification be provided to States,
participating Federally recognized Tribes, and the NRC for larger shipments
of irradiated reactor fuel (greater than 100 grams) outside the confines of the
licensee’s facility or other place of use or storage.

 

Please verify that your designee information (such as, name, phone, fax, address,
and email) is still correct. If you are no longer the point of contact or alternate
contact for your State, please let me know that as well. 

 

Your contact information on file can be found at: designee.pdf (nrc.gov).

 

Should you have any questions regarding this confirmation check, please feel free to contact me or
your NRC Region IV Regional State Liaison Officer, Ryan Alexander.  Ryan can be reached at
Ryan.Alexander@nrc.gov or 817-200-1267.

 

Thanks.

 

Best,
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Jeff

 

 

Jeffery A. Lynch
Project Manager

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards

Division of Materials Safety, Security, States, and Tribal Programs

Office: T-5A80

Mail Stop:  T-5B60

Email:  jeffery.lynch@nrc.gov

Phone:  301-415-5041

 

 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:  This e-mail is the property of the Arizona Department of Health Services
and contains information that may be PRIVILEGED, CONFIDENTIAL, or otherwise exempt from
disclosure by applicable law.  It is intended only for the person(s) to whom it is addressed.  If you have
received this communication in error, please do not retain or distribute it.  Please notify the sender
immediately by e-mail at the address shown above and delete the original message.  Thank you.  
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